
MINUTES OF MEETING OF EXECUTIVE BOARD OF ELMHURST GARDEN CLUB 
Greenville, N. C. 

September 17, 1959 

The Executive Board of the Elmhurst Garden Club met Thur- 
sday, September 17, 1959, at the home of Frances Wilson with 
six members present, 

The board recommended that we add a corresponding secretary 
to the slate of officers, 

A provision was made in the by-laws that with the approval 
of the board an active member, if she so desires, may remain a 
member of the Elmhurst Garden Club if she moves from Elmhurst, 

A Book Committee has been added with Pat Grulke as Chairman, 

Frances Wilson read a letter from Mrs, L. E. Turnage asking 
every garden club to plant a tree in observance of United Nations 
Week, October 19-25. The board recommended that we co-operate, 

The president also read a letter from Mrs, Russell Bryant, 
our district leader. 

Our club has been asked to buy "The National Gardener" for 
each officer, The board recommended that we not do this, 

Theima Whitehurst reported we have a balance of $37.28 in 
our treasury, 

Dues must be paid by December first. 

Billie Mitchell will be in charge of our Christmas workshop 
at our November meeting. The board recommends an all day meeting 
with each member bringing a sandwich, 

A letter has been written to Mrs, W. L. Williams, State 
Bird Chairman, informing her that Greenville is a Bird Sanctuary, 

 


